

15<sup>th</sup> July 2022

Oakworth Road, Keighley, BD22 7DU

Tel: 01535 210111

Email: office@beckfootoakbank.org

Proudly using recycled paper #ecobeckfoottrust

Dear Families,

As the school year ends, I wanted to thank you for your support over the 2021-22 academic year. We have had much to celebrate over the last 10 months and the students have worked hard to re-establish routines for learning after the ongoing disruption of the pandemic. School is calm and purposeful and a mobile phone free zone.

We have shared with you our expectations of uniform for September and they are available on the school website <a href="mailto:Beckfoot Oakbank School - Uniform">Beckfoot Oakbank School - Uniform</a>. We will resend them during the summer break but if you have any queries or questions, please contact us through the office email address <a href="mailto:office@beckfootoakbank.org">office@beckfootoakbank.org</a>.

The last day of this school year will be Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> July and school will finish at 1.10pm. For children in Years 8 and 10, we will be providing a reduced lunch service in the canteen immediately after school if they want to buy lunch before they leave. The school bus will be picking up from the usual bottom entrance but at the earlier time of 1.40pm.

Please send your children in with sun cream, hats and a water bottle if they are involved in outdoor activities or trips during the final week. Year 7 students who are eligible will need this on Monday for their inflatable rewards, Y8 and 12 on Tuesday and Y9 and 10 on Wednesday. If they are eligible they will be told the day before during tutor period. For those of you with Y11 and Y13 age children their exam results will be available as follows:

Y13 – from 8.30am on Thursday 18th August

Y11 – from 8.30am on Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> August

The new term starts on Monday 5<sup>th</sup> September for all students. They need to be on site, in their line up area for 8.15 each day, wearing the correct uniform with a school bag and ready to meet their tutor at 8.20am. If they arrive after 8.20am, when their tutor will take the morning register, they will be marked as late to school.

We look forward to next week's activities and hope that you have an enjoyable summer break after that.

Yours sincerely

Liz Hart

Acting Headteacher



Acting Headteacher: Liz Hart CEO, Beckfoot Trust: Shirley Watson Chair of Academy Trustees: John Winkley

